
CONTACT INFORMATION: 
If you have any questions or concerns regarding this project, please contact 
Transportation Planning Department of the City of Chandler at 
Jason.Crampton@ChandlerAZ.gov or 480-782-3402.

PROJECT SUMMARY:
The City of Chandler, in partnership with the Maricopa Association of Governments, is working on
creating safer trail connections across major roads in the city. The purpose is to increase the safety
of pedestrians, bicyclists, as well as drivers.
The Ashley Trail crossing on Cooper Road was identified as a near-term bicycle and pedestrian
need in the Chandler Transportation Master Plan 2019 Update. The project will include extending
the Ashley Trail eastward to connect with the Chandler Paseo Trail and installing a Pedestrian
Hybrid Beacon (PHB) on Cooper Road. The PHB will allow pedestrians to cross Cooper Road safely
and access the extended Ashley Trail on the east side of the roadway.
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SCHEDULE:
The project is currently in the preliminary design phase, and it is expected to be constructed in
the year 2025.

• Design is scheduled to begin in 2023.
• Construction is scheduled to begin in 2025.
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Educational graphic source: City of Phoenix 
Streets Transportation Department

How to use a 
Pedestrian 

Hybrid 
Beacon

C
O

O
P
E
R

 R
O

A
D

ASHLEY TRAIL

PROPOSED TRAIL EXTENSION

WESTBANK ESTATES 

HOA

PROPOSED 

PHB

CROSSING


